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GOEO Board Meeting Minutes
October 9, 2024 ∙ 1:30 p.m. – 2:05 p.m.


	Members Present:
	Carine Clark, Jesse Turley, Katelin Roberts, Brad Bonham, Brigham Tomco

	Members Excused:           
	Geri Gamber, Kira Slawson, Vic Hockett

	 Staff:  
	GOEO: Tanner Anderson, Kelly Akins, Daniel Royal, Jim Grover, Todd Jenson, Abraham Rodriguez, Lindsey LeBaron, Kamron Dalton, Michael Hall, Sherry Stevens, Kaitlyn Clarke, Ryan Starks, Pete Codella, Colette Cox, Tony Young, Kori Ann Edwards, Tim Cooley

	 Visitors:
	EDCUtah: Scott Cuthbertson
Strider Technologies: Landon Moller
Iron County: David Johnson



Welcome 

Carine Clark welcomes the GOEO Board to the One Utah Summitt and expresses regret for not being there in person. Carine exceeds the floor to Jesse Turley to call the meeting since he is present in person. Jesse Turley calls the October 9th, 2024, GOEO Board Meeting to order and confirms quorum. 


Approval of the Minutes

MOTION: Jesse Turley invited comment or correction to the previously distributed minutes of the September 12th, 2024, meeting minutes. No corrections were offered, and with no objection from the board, the minutes were adopted by unanimous consent.


EDTIF Update

Strider Technologies

Daniel Royal gives an overview of the project, describing a high-level view of the goals, and estimated benefits to the state. 

Daniel invites Ryan Starks to give an update about the recent in person meeting with Strider at their Japan office. Ryan explains that him, some members of GOEO, and Governor Cox met Strider at their Japan office. Ryan Starks attests to the company’s revolutionary capabilities and his support for this Utah based company. Daniel Starks confirms the virtual attendance of Landon Moller, Corporate Controller/Interim CFO, Strider Technologies. Landon gives a brief overview of the project and the company. 

Jesse Turley asks Landon Moller to give an example of how a company would engage in Strider’s product. 

With no further questions from the board, the motion was read, and a roll-call vote was taken. 

Proposed Motion
The Governor's Office of Economic Opportunity Board recommends Strider Technologies for an EDTIF post-performance refundable tax incentive. This incentive is not to exceed 5 years and a 20% reduction in state tax paid on new state tax revenue above the baseline established for the preceding 12 months. New state revenue is projected to be $2,329,898 over 5 years.
Brigham Tomco makes the motion and Brad Bonham seconds. Aye votes were recorded from Carine Clark, Jesse Turley, and Katelin Roberts. No nay votes were recorded, and the motion passed. 

Congratulations were given for the successful approval of the company’s EDTIF.

Representatives from the companies were excused.



Incentives Update

Daniel Royal presents data for the EDTIF’s KPI’s progress thus far.


GOEO Update

Ryan Starks updates the Board about the history of the Board and its upcoming 25th anniversary. Ryan introduces David Johnson, Economic Development Director for Cedar City and Iron County. David gives a brief overview of his experience, appreciation for the GOEO, and goal of establishing Southern Utah as an economic development region.

Ryan Starks updates the Board about the Utah Inland Port Authority (UIPA) and its expansion to 12 ports across the state, which has increased Utah’s competitiveness for new businesses.

Ryan Starks updates the Board about GOEO’s Start Up State initiative, its presence at the One Utah Summit, and geotargeting aimed at the Southern Utah region. Brad Bonham provides further information regarding GOEO’s Start Up State, explaining the significance of start-ups in rural areas compared to more urban areas. 

Ryan Starks updates the Board about the reasoning behind the One Utah Summit, its history of being the Rural Utah Summit, and Governor Cox’s initiative to change it from ‘Rural’ to ‘One’ Utah Summit. After having conversations with Governor Cox, the Northern Utah Summit will be discontinued going forward, and focus will be on the One Utah Summit in Cedar City going forward. Ryan mentions that if a new Governor is elected in 4 years, this may change.

Ryan Starks updates the Board about Governor Cox’s announcement at the 2024 One Utah Summit for the goal to double energy production over the next 10 years; the initiative is called Operation Gigawatt.

Ryan Starks updates the Board about his 11-day trade mission trip to South Korea and Japan with Jim Grover. Ryan shares a picture of an E-commerce company they met with while on the trip. Jim Grover and Ryan Starks share the news of the non-stop flight from SLC to Korea announcement. Jim Grover expresses the success of the trip and the impressive nature in which Governor Cox was able to be present at numerous opportunities. Ryan Starks tells the Board that they shared the ‘Why Utah’ video, which they had translated. 

Ryan Starks updates the Board about the PGA tour taking place in St. George, and how GOEO and EDCUtah are teaming up to host site selectors. Ryan asks Scott Cuthbertson from EDCUtah to provide further updates. Scott expresses excitement for the event and appreciation to the GOEO team for helping plan the site selector visit. Ryan expresses support and thanks to Scott and EDCUtah for their partnership.

Ryan Starks updates the Board about Kori Ann Edwards and Kamron Dalton’s recent trip to Washington D.C. Kori Ann Edwards talks about going to D.C. with the Salt Lake Chamber for their annual visit. She states they were able to meet with the congressional delegation except for Burgess Owens. As the key takeaway from the D.C. visit, Kori Ann talks about the next year being a significant year for corporate tax reform. Kamron Dalton mentions that energy will be a big topic of discussion moving forward, as well as efforts to prevent government shutdowns. Kori Ann Edwards talks about the IAA that was given to 47G, and vertiports that will be announced in preparation for the Olympics.

Ryan Starks introduces Collette Cox, Senior Rural Outreach Development Manager for GOEO, who is present at the Board meeting, and asks Collette to provide an update. Collette talks about being very busy and their team expanding, and their proactive efforts to problem solve in rural Utah. Kori Ann Edwards expresses her appreciation for Collette and her team.  

Carine Clark expresses thanks to the GOEO and confirms the next Board meeting on November 14th. 

Meeting Adjourned 
